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Good Morning Chairs, and Vice Chairs; 
 
My name is Lilia  Fajotina, I have been a carehome 
administrator for 20 yrs. 
I STRONGLY SUPPORT SB 2586. I believed any person who 
open and adult family home or private home and provide 
healthcare to elderly or disabled individual who are 
unrelated to the caregiver family by blood, marriage, or 
anybody without any license shall be guilty of 
misdemeanor and that person shall be fine or punished. 
Thank you, for allowing me to testify. 
 
Lilia  Fajotina 
 
(Carehome Administrator) 
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gladis simpson  Oppose No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear Sir/Madam, 

My name is Gladis Rivera-Simpson and I am a Licensed Social Worker.  I would like to 
testify AGAINST SB 2586 relating to care facilities.  I have worked with many of our 
elderly citizens and their families as a social worker for almost 20 years.  I am opposing 
SB 2586 as I believe it is against people’s civil rights.  People should have the right to 
choose where they want to reside and whom they want to receive care from.  I 
understand that the intent of this measure is to protect individuals from sub-standard 
care in unlicensed homes from abuse or neglect.  However, I believe that “quality” of 
care is not defined whether a home is licensed or not.  Client and/or their family should 
be free to make their own choices in regards to this matter.  I sincerely hope that 
people’s rights to free choice will not be taken away.  Again, I am against this bill, SB 
2586, as it will be taking people’s right to choose. 

  

Thank you for your time and hope that you will also vote AGAINST SB 2586, 
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Julieta Bonilla  Oppose No 

 
 
Comments:  

I very much oppose of this bill because I believe every person has the right to choose. 
Person has right to have an option on where they want to live, has the right to receive a 
care from a provider with whom they are comfortable. Person has the right to find 
another entity that will provides safe place for them. 

Thank You. 
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Marylo Farinas AFHA of Hawaii Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

Dear Chair Senator Green, Baker, & Taniguchi, Vice Chair Senator Chang, Tokuda, & 
Rhoads, and Members of the Committees, 

I am very pleased about SB2586 "Relating To Care Facilities" (Unlicensed Care 
Home) I stronly SUPPORT.  I find unlicensed Care Homes are NOT being fair to us 
licensed Adult Foster Home.  I have been in the industry for about 10 years now and for 
the past few years  have been experiencing difficulty finding clients because of 
unlicensed care homes.  I truly feel, the system is very unfair to us licensed Adult Foster 
Homes if unlicensed care home continues to exist.    

I encourage the entire committee to please pass SB2586, I am confident that passing 
this bill allows all licensed Adult Foster Homes to grow. 

Thank you for your attention and consideration of my opinion. 

Sincerely, 

Marylo Farinas 
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grace c andres ccffh Support No 

 
 
Comments:  



Senator Josh Green, Chair 
Senator Stanley Chang, Vice Chair 
Committee on Human Services 
 
Senator Rosalyn H. Baker, Chair 
Senator Jill N. Tokuda, Vice Chair 
Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection and Health 
 
Senator Brian T. Taniguchi, Chair 
Senator Karl Rhoads, Vice Chair 
Committee on Judiciary 
 
From: Ruthie Agbayani, Vice President, United Caregivers of Hawaii 
Date: Monday, February 5, 2018, 3:00 p.m., Conference Room 16 
Subject: Support for SB 2586, Relating to Care Facilities 
 
Aloha!  My name is Ruthie Agbayani; my family and I have been Community Care 
Foster Family Home (CCFFH) providers since 1998.  We are certified by Community 
Ties of America (CTA), the State of Hawaii Department of Health’s agency on 
certification and licensure, to care for up to three clients in our home, providing a family-
like environment for the aging, rather than institutional nursing home settings.  CCFFH 
is a program for Medicaid recipients, but private pay individuals can also be accepted 
into this program. 
 
Aside from my family and business obligations, I volunteer my time in advocacy and 
lobbying with the United Caregivers of Hawaii (UCH). The mission of UCH is for 
caregivers, families, and communities to work together to achieve the common purpose 
of outstanding quality care for our kupuna. 
 
We strongly support SB 2586, Relating to Care Facilities, which authorizes the 
Department of Health to investigate care facilities reported to be operating without an 
appropriate certificate or license issued by the Department, and establishes penalties 
for violations and for patient referral or transfer to uncertified or unlicensed care 
facilities. 
 
We need to emphasize the dangers of families placing their love ones, elderly, 
physically disabled, mentally challenged kupuna in unlicensed care facilities. There is 
no government oversight for safety and consumer protection. This is the healthcare 
field. And everyone should follow the law mandating licensure and healthcare 
management.  
 
Unlicensed facilities are not following the rules and regulations on annual inspections, 
staffing requirements, criminal background checks, building and fire code requirements, 
primary and substitute caregiver requirements, resident rights requirements, CPR and 
first aid certification, TB clearance, reading and speaking English requirements, 
emergency procedure requirements, confidentiality requirements, medical records 



requirements, billing and financial record requirements, medication requirements 
(especially regarding the use of anti-psychotic medications), and the right of the resident 
to access the services of Community Care Case Management Agencies that comprise 
of nursing and social work coordination between client, caregiver, health care providers, 
and families. 
 
In addition, unlicensed facilities are undermining the government, not only because they 
are not following rules and regulations set forth by the Department of Health and Human 
Services, but they may also be evading tax obligations by indicating to their clients and 
families that they are “renters who are receiving home care services.” Everything needs 
to be fair and equal as we all work together in caring for our kupuna. 
 
We support SB 2586 to authorize investigations and the Department of Health’s entry to 
investigate alleged unlicensed facilities, as well as to take actions based on their 
investigation, especially when the facility is deemed unlicensed. 
 
We are aware of a report last month, January, that an unlicensed so-called aging-in-
place care home was closed in October 2017 and fined $325,000.  We support SB 2586 
in imposing penalties for intentionally operating a care facility without a certificate or 
license, as well as imposing penalties for referrals or transfers to unlicensed/uncertified 
care facilities. 
 
We urge the committee to pass SB 2586. Thank you for this opportunity to submit my 
testimony online. 
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MARFE RETUNDO CCFFH Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I am Marfe Retundo. I am 1 of the ccffh member. N I support this bill to stop the 
unlicense care home. 

 



 
To:     Senator Josh Green, Chair 

Senator Stanley Chang, Vice Chair 
Committee on Human Services 
 
Senator Rosalyn Baker, Chair 
Senator Jill Tokuda, Vice Chair 
Committee on Commerce, Consumer Protection & Health 
 
Senator Brian Taniguchi, Chair 
Senator Karl Rhoads, Vice Chair 
Committee on Judiciary 
 

FROM:  Sarah Suzuki, MBA, BSN, RN 
   Managing Partner, Blue Water Resources, LLC 
   94-408 Akoki Street Suite 202 
   Waipahu, Hawaii 96797 
   (808) 678-3661 Office 
   (808) 678-3662 Fax 
 

HEARING DATE:     Monday, February 5, 2018 (3:00 PM, Conference Room 16)  

RE:  Relating to Care Facilities SB 2586  

My name is Sarah Suzuki.  I have been a registered nurse for over 25 years and a 

community case manager for over 16 years.  I am the past-President of the Case 

Management Council and continue to be an active member.  The Case 

Management Council is comprised of agencies who provide case management 

services to the aged, blind, and disabled population.    

We have expressed our concern about the growing number of unlicensed homes 

in the past two years to the State.  All of us, at one point or another, have 

experienced the phone call from a caregiver who reports that they decided to 

cease operating their foster home because of an “emergency.” The Case 

Managers provide the operators with support and encourage them to stay open, 

only to find that a few weeks later, they decided to open an unlicensed home.   



The typical scenario would be that the Medicaid client is displaced and quickly 

relocated elsewhere while the Private pay client is lured to stay with the caregiver 

who has opted to operate an unlicensed home.   

The local news highlights how some of the unlicensed homes are operators who 

had their certificates revoked by the State.  But many of the operators who chose 

not to renew their certificates were also good caregivers.  Over the last two years, 

we have lost many good caregivers.   

While some may argue that our current system has flaws, there clearly are 

benefits to our Kupuna.  Those benefits include, but are not limited to:  State 

licensed providers, State certified and licensed facilities or homes, oversight, and 

monitoring.   

If this continues, we will see a rapid decline on available beds, especially for the 

vulnerable Medicaid clients.  Who, then would, care for our Kupuna who really 

need the help?  We ask you to help us fix this growing issue.  

Thank you for the opportunity to provide this testimony. 
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Julie Cambe CHCAOH Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I strongly support the bill sb2586.authorizes the department of health to investigate care 
facilities reported to be operating without an appropriate certificate or license issued by 
the department.established penalties for violations and for patient referrals to uncertified 
unlicensed care facilities  
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Helen Sumoba Sapla 
Big Island Adult Foster 

Home Organization 
Support No 

 
 
Comments:  
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Noreen Montijo ARCA Support No 

 
 
Comments:  

I am licensed foster home care provider and I support this bill. 
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